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July 8, 2021 
 
Teri Ohta  
National Director, State Regulatory Affairs  
12920 SE 38th Street  
Bellevue, WA 98006  
 
Re: In the Matter of Virgin Mobile USA, L.P. Petition for Limited Designation as an Eligible 
Telecommunications Carrier (Change in Lifeline Offering); Docket No. 10-2521-01 
 
Dear Ms. Ohta, 
 

The Public Service Commission (PSC) reviewed the July 6, 2021 filing by Assurance 
Wireless USA, L.P. (“Assurance”) of an update to its Lifeline service offering. Assurance will no 
longer offer a voice only offering, rather existing voice only customers will be transitioned to 
Assurance’s bundled Lifeline offering to include unlimited text, 1,400 voice minutes, and 4.5 GB 
of data per month. The PSC also reviewed the July 7, 2021 action request response filed by the 
Division of Public Utilities (DPU). DPU recommends the PSC acknowledge Assurance’s 
proposed changes to its Lifeline offering and allow the effective date to be July 15, 2021.  
 

Based on the PSC’s review of the filing and DPU’s response, the PSC acknowledges 
receiving Assurance’s notice of changes to its Lifeline service offering as described in its July 6, 
2021 filing.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary  
DW#319463 


